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VOL. 2 NO. 39 USC-COASTAL CAROLINA COLLEGE FEBRUARY 17, 1981 

TEN YEARS ON THE 
JOB: CONGRATULATIONS! 

Faculty and staff members at USC-Coastal Carolina College who 
have held positions at the college for 10 years have been pre­
sented with awards and 10-year pins by the State of South 
Carolina. The award, signed by Governor Richard Riley, com­
memorates each employee's decartl of service to the state. Pre­
senting the awards at a ceremony at USC-Coastal Carolina 
College were Chancellor Edward M. Singleton and Admin­
istrator Mildred Allen. Receiving the awards and pins were: 
Financial Aid Counselor Sarah McDonald; Associate Professor 
of Mathematics Frederick J. Cole; Professor of Biology Dr. 
Carl Freeman; Associate Professor of Geology Dan Selwa; 
and Associate Professor of Physics Harry I. Robison. 

USC-COAST AL CAROLINA 
COLLEGE ALUMNI AWARD 

SCHOLARSHIPS 

Nine students from Horry and Georgetown Counties have been 
awarded scholarships by the Coastal Carolina College Alumni 
Association. 

The scholarships, amounted to $150 each, were awarded to 
students representing six fields of study and two general cate­
gories. Recipients of the 1981 Alumni Association Scholar­
ships at USC-Coastal Carolina College are: Natalie C. Best of 
Myrtle Beach, representing Athletics; Marjorie P. Proctor of 
Surfside Beach, Nursing; Debra A. Patterson of Georgetown, 
Science; Amy K. Jones of Galivants Ferry, Humanities; Kimberly 
Collins of Conway, Education; Kathryn S. Wilson of Pawley's 
Island, general; Patricia L. Meeks of Myrtle Beach, general, 
and Frank Piano of Myrtle Beach, Interdisciplinary Studies and 
Athletics. 

The Coastal Carolina College Alumni Association supports the 
college and its students and faculty through a variety of activ­
ities, programs and scholarships. 

TEXTBOOKS ORDERED 
BY DEADLINE 

Book ortlers for Summer I, 11, and 111 must be submitted no 
later than March 16, 1981 for all book requests. 

Book orders for Fall of 81' must be submitted no later than 
April 6, 1981 for all book requests. 

LIBRARY QUESTIONNAIRES 
DUE 

Faculty are reminded that the deadline for returning their 
completed library journal questionnaires is February 16th 
(Monday). Forms should be returned to Charmaine Tomczyk. 

FACULTY, STAFF 
ACTIVITIES 

Dr. Subhash Saxena recently attended a short course in "Cryp­
tology in Revolution" and a mini-course in data analysis in 
San Francisco. The former course was sponsored by the Amer­
ican Mathematical Society and the latter was sponsored by the 
Mathematical Association of America. 

Chanticleers Baseball Coach Larry Carr appeared on WTGR 
Radio last week to discuss prospects for the upcoming baseball 
season. 

Dr. Charles Joyner, Director of the Waccamaw Regional Studies 
Project, was featured in a news story on WECT-TV which 
detailed the activities of the project in the Waccamaw Region. 

Associate Chancellor for College Relations Bill Baxley recently 
addressed the Chicora Rotary Club. His topic was the develop­
ment of Coastal Carolina College. 

Director of Alumni Affairs John O'Doherty spoke to the North 
Myrtle Beach Sertoma Club recently, detailing the past and 
current activities of the college. 

Director of Public Relations Rod Gragg spoke to the North 
Myrtle Beach Civitans recently. His topic was the- American 
Civil War. 

Dr. Patricia Candal of the Department of Teacher Education 
conducted inservice workshops in Clemson, Batesburg, George­
town and Conway recently. 

Vice Chancellor for Academic Affairs Dr. Roy Talbert was 
interviewed in a recent news story on WECT-TV which dealt 
with the growth of Coastal Carolina College. 

Instructors Deborah Vrooman and Steve West of the Mathe­
matics Laboratory were featured in a television news feature 
produced by the college. The story aired on television stations 
in Columbia, Charleston, Florence, Wilmington, Charlotte, 
Greenville, Spartanburg, and Sumter. The Math Lab was also 
featured in "Carolinian of the Year," a special program about 
USC by WIS-TV. 

Dr. Richard Brunson delivered a talk to the Professional and 
Business Women's Club of Conway. His topic: #How to 
Start Your Own Business." 



MEN'S TENNIS 

CHANTS 

vs 

USC-COLUMBIA 
2 p.m. Wed. Feb. 18 

AWAY 

POSITION AVAILABLE 

COASTAL CAROLINA COLLEGE OF THE UNIVERSITY OF 

SOUTH CAROLINA IS RECEIVING APPLICATIONS FOR A 

SECRETARY 11. APPOINTMENTS WILL BE FOR TWELVE 

MONTHS AND SALARY IS ON A NEGOTIABLE BASIS. 

PLEASE MAKE APPLICATION AT THE PERSONNEL OF­

FICE BETWEEN 8:30 A.M. · 5·00 P.M. AFFIRMATIVE 

ACTION/EOE. 

MEN'S BASKETBALL 

CHANTS 

VS 

COKER COLLEGE 

8 p.m. Wed. Feb. 18 

HOME 
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